September 11, 2010
Dear Parents/Guardians:
This promises to be an exciting year in the Physical and Health education classroom. 
Physical activity is essential for normal, healthy growth and development. Active participation in physical education classes provides opportunities for students to gain the confidence necessary to play and work cooperatively and competitively with their peers. 
During the school year, students will also be participating in Health classes. The specific expectation for the growth and development unit for each grade is listed below:

	Grade 6
	Grade 7
	Grade 8

	-relate the changes at puberty to the reproductive organs and their functions;

-apply problem-solving/decision making process to address issues related to friends, peers, and family relationships;
	-explain the male and female reproductive systems as they related to fertilization;

-distinguish between facts and myths associated with menstruation, spermatogenesis, and fertilization;

-identify methods of transmission and symptoms of sexually transmitted diseases and ways to prevent them

-effective communication skills to deal with various relationship situations;

-explain the term abstinence as it applies to healthy sexuality;

-identify sources of support with regard to issues related to healthy sexuality


	-explain the importance of abstinence as a positive choice for adolescents;

-identify symptoms, methods of transmission, prevention, and high risk behaviours related to common STD’s;

-identify methods used to prevent pregnancy;

-apply living skills in making informed decisions, and analyze the consequences of engaging in sexual activities and using drugs;

- identify sources of support with regard to issues related to healthy sexuality issues;


The safety and well being of students is a prime concern and a shared responsibility in our classrooms. It is important that your child participate safely and comfortably in the physical education program. Please take a moment to review the attached forms and return the signed portion to your child’s Physical Education teacher as soon as possible. If you would like to inform the teacher about facts pertaining to your child’s condition, feel free to contact the school.
Sincerely,
The Phys. Ed Team

________________________________________________________________________

I acknowledge the information related to the Physical and Health Education expectations for Lougheed Middle School.

Student Name: _________________________ 

Class: ___________
Parent/Guardian Signature: ______________________ 
Date: ______________
Physical Education & Health --Safety Expectations
It is important that your child participate safely and comfortably in the physical education program. In your child’s best interests we recommend the following:
1. Students must wear appropriate clothing for physical education classes. Running shoes, shorts, t-shirts, sweat pants, and sweat shirts are appropriate clothing. Clothing should be cleaned regularly. Ill- fitting clothing, scarves, jewellery, hard soled shoes and socks without shoes can inhibit movement and possibly cause injury during active movement.
2. Hanging jewelry must not be worn. Jewellery which cannot be removed and which presents a safety concern (e.g., medical alert identification, religious/cultural jewellery) must be taped. 

3. Long hair must be secured with an elastic band as not to block vision.

4. The wearing of sun protection for all outdoor activities.

5. The wearing of an eyeglass band and/or shatterproof lens if your child wears glasses which cannot be removed during physical education classes.

6. Students are not to leave money or valuables in the changeroom.

7. If a student is unable to participate in physical education, a note from home must be provided outlining the nature and length of the exclusion. A doctor’s note may be requested.
8. Any injuries must be reported to the teacher immediately.
9. Students must be aware that the use of equipment and the gymnasium are prohibited without the appropriate type of supervision. At Lougheed, students are to line up quietly at their designated changeroom door and wait for teacher’s permission to enter the changeroom area and gymnasium. 
10. No food or drink is permitted in the gymnasium. 
We strongly recommend that students bring emergency medications (e.g. asthma inhalers, epi-pens) to all curricular and co-curricular activities.

